

THE INSTITUTE OF RADIO ENGINEERS

1 EAST 79 STREET NEW YORK 21, N.Y. LEHIGH 5-5100 October 31, 1955

Mr. M. D. Hooven, President

American Institute of Electrical Engineers

33 West 39th Street

New York 18, New York

Dear Morris:

I hope the attached revision of my original letter of October 12 will be suitable to initiate discussion. I feel it quite probable that the IRE Board will act favorably on Wednesday of this week.

Sincerely yours,

J. D. Ryder President

JDR:nm



THE INSTITUTE OF RADIO ENGINEERS

1 EAST 79 STREET NEW YORK 21, N.Y.

October 31, 1955

Mr. M. D. Hooven, President American Institute of Electrical Engineers 33 West 39th Street New York 18, New York

Dear President Hooven:

At the IRE Executive Committee meeting on October 6, I introduced discussion of a possible joint membership arrangement between the IRE and the AIEE, as a result of our talk of August 1. It was felt that this would be a desirable arrangement and that we would so recommend to the IRE Board of Directors.

Would you care to indicate further as to your thoughts concerning the willingness of the AIEE to join with the IRE in this matter? We have assumed that the wording of a suitable agreement between our Societies might be identical to that of the agreement between the AIEE and the ASME.

I was prevented by illness from attending the Toronto ECPD meeting but I am definitely authorized to explore further the question of IRE affiliation with both ECPD and EJC.

Sincerely yours,

J. D. Ryder

JDR:nm